
 

 

 

Cupboard to Creativity 2020 

 April Update. 

 

Hi Everyone, 

Another month has passed in our lockdown situation.  

Many of you may be feeling stressed  or anxious by not being able to be meeting with family 
and friends as we would normally, I know I miss those hugs & interactions. 

The benefits  I see are many however — time to get work done in the garden, to clean out 
some cupboards and drawers and more importantly have the focussed time to quilt. 

I hope you and your loved ones are safe and well. I know some have had the experience of 
quarantine after travels — great to know you are home safely — there are so many stories 
that will emerge from this time. 

For the past month I have been holding zoom calls for all the groups and it has been lovely 
to stay in touch with those want to join in. I have also been very busy with lots of projects 
and  planning, and I hope you are getting a lot achieved as well. 

 

 Quilts for Comfort:  

Several quilts started in the sewing bee days are now 
tops ready to quilt or finished. I have had offers of 
help to quilt some of these tops and they are out in 
homes being done, plus I have managed to quilt a   
couple as well. I will collect these when conditions   
allow more free travel; hopefully soon. I had a      
message from one lady who has 
kindy made 11 quilts for this  
project. I plan to collect them 
next week. 
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April  monthly challenge — “Add a border that expresses movement”” 

This month there were a number of options that I could have done. What I chose, was to 
add a border to a hand pieced block I made many years ago. 

I decided to do a strip pieced border that added the movement by way of a the dark pink 
square bouncing around the border. This is a scrap project as I have limited fabrics left in 
these colours, but I am more than happy with the outcome. 

 

I have not received any pictures 
related to this month‘s theme, but 
I know there are many other     
projects that have come out of the 
boxes and been completed and this 
is great to hear. 

With the hope of some of our    
restrictions being eased this week-
end I hope you all have a wonderful 
long weekend with your family. 

I am hoping that by next month we 
may be back to meeting in person 
for our groups, so I look forward 
to that. 

In the meantime take care & keep 
quilting 

 

  Jan P. 


